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HEZ Executive Board 16.11.2020  


	HEREFORD ENTERPRISE ZONE EXECUTIVE BOARD
Notes and Action Points

Monday 16 November 2020 at 14.00
Business Solutions Centre, Skylon Court


	CHAIR:
	Andrew Manning Cox
	AMC
	Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	MINUTE TAKER:
	Melissa Walker
	MW
	Growth Programme Support Officer, Hfdshire Council

	
	
	
	

	PRESENT:
	Kerry Diamond
	KD
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	David Hitchiner
	DH
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Charles Ingleby
	CI
	Vice-Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Neil Kerr
	NK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Mark Pearce
	MP
	Managing Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Claire Ward
	CW
	Deputy Chief Executive, Herefordshire Council

	
	
	
	

	ATTENDANCE:
	Roger Allonby
	RA
	Head of Economic Development, Hfdshire Council

	
	Mark Armitage
	MA
	Director of International Trade, H&W CofC

	
	Ellie Chowns
	EC
	Cab. Member for Economy & Communications, H.C

	
	Nick Webster
	NW
	Economic Development Manager, Hfdshire Council

	
	
	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	Richard Ball
	RB
	Director for Economy & Place, Herefordshire Council

	
	Tracey Goodwin
	TG
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Scott Kean
	SK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Alistair Neill
	AN
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Sharon Smith
	SS
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited


	ITEM
	NOTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	ATTENDANCE / APOLOGIES / INTRODUCTIONS

Attendance and apologies are recorded above. 

CW is deputising for AN during the transition period of appointment of a new CEX for the Council. It was noted that that AN’s resignation from the Board will need to be lodged with Companies House. The Board have expressed their thanks to him for his role on the board, his contribution has been very valuable, and it was useful to have that level of  seniority on the Board. 

MA introduced himself to the board; he manages two international trade teams at Chamber of Commerce; they are spending a lot of time on post-Brexit trading issues at present.
	

	2. 
	DECLARATIONS AND REGISTER OF INTEREST
No new declarations received.
	

	3. 
	NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – APPROVAL / AMENDMENTS

The minutes from the 14 September meeting were circulated prior to the meeting; if anyone has any issues / amendments please email AMC / MP within 24 hours, otherwise will take as agreed.
	

	4. 
	CHAIRS VERBAL REPORT
The Chair provided a verbal update;

A media day was held at the Shell Store in October which provided a good introduction to the facility.

The Cyber Quarter has now been completed and handed over, this is a remarkable achievement given the impact of Covid-19 this year.

The three year term of the Chair expires at the end of 2020. HC have advised that they  would like  to see AMC’s tenure extended, He has agreed subject to consent of this board. The matter will be dealt with under AOB, when AMC would absent himself from the meeting.
	

	5. 
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
a. Stronger Towns Fund - Progress

RA provided a progress update on Hereford’s application for funding through the Government’s Towns Fund scheme; 

Government have  identified 101 towns eligible to seek up to £25m of funding for growth projects. In order to access this a Town Investment Plan (TIP) needs to be submitted, setting out a 30 year vision for redevelopment of the city and identifying key projects to take forward. The TIP will be assessed by Government t and if successful HC will enter into a formal agreement to implement the plan. Business Cases will then need to be built up for each of the projects identified. 

The process is overseen by a Towns Fund Board with public / private sector involvement. A consultancy has been appointed to assist with the development of the TIP and they are undertaking consultation work to feed into this.

There is a three step process for projects that wish to be considered for inclusion within the TIP submission; the initial step is to submit an EOI, this will then be considered by the Towns Fund Board who will create a long list of projects to take forward; these projects will be asked to complete a proforma, which will again be assessed by the Towns Fund Board. From this a shortlist of projects will be identified for inclusion with the TIP submission in January 2021. 

A discussion took place about potential projects that could be taken forward as part of this process.
The Board noted that this would include a concept for an Agri Technology Centre based at the North Magazine.
b. Herefordshire Council’s Transport Consultation Process - Progress

DH provided an update on the Transport Consultation process. 
The Scrutiny meeting on 6 November received a detailed  report from WSP. The report presents facts but doesn’t make a recommendation; six packages were identified.,. All of the options will be considered by Cabinet and any recommendations made  by them will go to full council for review.. 
For reasons of resilience DH considered that a second river  crossing is needed and options for an eastern crossing  need to be considered. Costs for options need to be reviewed  along with how they will be financed. The report indicates a timeframe of about 10 years . 
Discussions took place about the options for use of the eastern route and its aim to reduce the amount of traffic using the main bridge. It would be a relief road not a bypass. Concern was expressed at suggestions that access to this route would be limited  for lorries . 
It was noted   that the HEZ is approaching the limits on traffic numbers set with Highways England  and that certainty of development and circumstances is  always best to provide comfort and encouragement  for potential investors. 
It was highlighted also that the buildings footprint of the HEZ has doubled since it began and that bus routes need to be extended to service  these new areas.
AMC thanked DH for the update and suggested that he keep the Board updated as decisions get taken.
	

	6. 
	MANAGING DIRECTORS REPORT
The Managing Directors report was received and contents noted.
	

	7. 
	MATTERS ARISING NOT ELSEWHERE ON THE AGENDA
None raised.
	

	8. 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Skylon Tower

NK provided a progress update on the Skylon Tower; he has identified and spoken to a potential engineering draughtsman. Detailed drawings need to be created to enable a detailed evaluation of the cost of construction. 

Ken Davies, KGD
MP advised that Ken Davies, owner of KGD, has passed away. KGD are the biggest single investor in the EZ, Ken was big character who was a hugely successful self-made businessman. He will be sadly missed by everyone at the HEZ. The Board’s sympathies have been passed onto the key managers at KGD.
Chair Appointment
AMC left the meeting and CI took over as Chair for the remaining items.
DH advised that AMC three year term expires at the end of 2020. HC have expressed a wish for this to be extended and AMC has advised that he is happy to do this up until the end of March 2022. 

The Board unanimously supported the proposal that AMC remain Chair until March 2022. This will now need to be taken to the members board for approval. MP to deal

	

	9. 
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The proposed meeting dates for 2021 were circulated with the meeting papers. 

ACTION: if any Board Member has an issue with any of the proposed dates please advise MP asap
	ALL


	Signed:
	

	Date:
	25/01/2021
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